




 

Photo 1 - A red ribbon is cut to dedicate the new east and westbound I-244 bridges over the Arkansas River 
in Tulsa, and to celebrate the opening of the new eastbound I-244 bridge to traffic. Joining in the dedication 
are {from left} Oklahoma Secretary of Transportation Gary Ridley, Tulsa Regional Chamber Senior Vice 
President of Government Affairs Skye McNeil, Oklahoma Transportation Commissioner Pete Regan, 
Governor Mary Fallin, U.S. Deputy Secretary of Transportation Victor Mendez, Tulsa Mayor Dewey Bartlett 
and Oklahoma Department of Transportation Executive Director Mike Patterson.  
 

 

Photo 2 - The first traffic is allowed onto the new eastbound I-244 bridge over the Arkansas River in Tulsa 

early Monday afternoon. The eastbound bridge had been closed to traffic since the summer of 2013 as part 

of a $41 million replacement project. Overall completion is scheduled for spring 2015.   
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